
Congratulations to all of the students who made the honor roll for the first nine week 

period. The faculty and staff know how challenging the work is at Taylor and to make 

the honor roll is a huge accomplishment. We enjoy celebrating your academic  

successes, and we can't wait to do it again next nine weeks. A big thank you goes to the  

office staff and custodians, Ms. Kathy, Ms. Nicole, Ms. Stephanie, and Ms. Tammy, who 

did all of the behind the scenes work to make these ceremonies happen. We couldn't 

pull it off without them! Please see a list 

of all of the students who made the  

honor roll further down in this  

newsletter. 

 

It was great to see all of our dads at the 

annual Donuts with Dad event. We had 

a great time visiting with all of our dads 

and taking pictures. We can't wait 

to visit with our moms at Muffins with 

Mom in the spring. 

  

PARCC preliminary scores were  

released last week and our Taylor  

Tigers shined again! Student reports will 

be released November 9. Since this is a 

new type of assessment, the Louisiana Department of Education has released many  

different resources to help parents navigate and understand these new reports. We 

have the resources posted on our web site.  If you have any questions please don't  

hesitate to contact us. 

 

Interim reports will be sent home on Friday, November 13. Please ask your child for 

this important document. The second nine week period will end with exams, which are 

worth 25% of the final grade. Please make sure your child is prepared to take each  

exam. The exam schedule is posted above. 

 

From the Principalõs Pen 
by Jaime Zapico 

Tidings from Taylor 
N O V E M B E R  2 0 1 5  

Upcoming Events  

Nov. 2ñ6 

Spirit Week 

Nov. 6  

Homecoming Pep Rally 

1:30ñ2:30 pm 

Homecoming Basketball 

Game 

Bishop McManus 

6ñ7 pm 

Nov. 7  

Homecoming Dance 

7ñ10 pm 

Nov. 9ñ12 

Library Book Fair 

Nov. 10  

MS Grandparentsõ Day 

8 am 

 

Co-Op Exec. Board Meeting 

Sun-Ray Grill 

6 pm 

 

Nov. 11  

College Visit: Loyola  

12:30ñ1:30 pm 

 

Nov. 12  

HS Grandparentsõ Day 

8 am 

Senior Potluck 

12 pm 

Wednesday, December 16: no exams 

ñ students have a half day 

 

Thursday, December 17: periods 1 

and 2 exams ñ students have a half 

day 

 

Friday, December 18: periods 3 and 4 

exams ñ students have a half day 
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Upcoming Events  

 

Nov. 13  

Interim Reports Issued 

Senior Potluck 

12 pm 

HS Robotics Meet 

5 pm 

Nov. 14  

MAO Math Tournament 

Ben Franklin HS 

 

Lego League Competition 

9 amñ4 pm 

Nov. 16  

NJHS Tree Decorating at 

City Park 

9ñ11 am 

Nov. 18  

Freshmen Retreat 

Westwego Playground 

9amñ12 pm 

 

Freshmen/Senior  

Olympics 

 

Nov. 19  

Co-Op Meeting 

6:30ñ7:30 pm 

 

Nov. 19ñ22 

Washington D.C. Trip 

 

Nov. 19ñ28 

Spain Trip 

Nov. 21  

Sun Ray Grill Breakfast 

Fundraiser 

Nov. 23ñ27 

Fall Break  
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Lines from the Librarian 
Elizabeth Kahn 

October at PFTSTA means Teen READ 

Week in the library. The students had a 

great time visiting the library every day at 

lunch to participate in a different activity. 

The winners of the bookmark contest 

were high school junior, Chau Nguyen, 

and her sister Thuan Nguyen in 8th grade. 

You can see the bookmarks online and 

many pictures from the week on the  

library website here: http://bit.ly/

pftstaTRW2015. If you would like your 

own copy of the bookmark, you can pick 

one up from the library.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Book Fair is Coming, The Book Fair is Coming!  

This yearõs library book fair will open on Monday, 

November 9th and close at the end of the day on 

Thursday, November 12th. All students will have a 

scheduled time to visit the library for this event, 

and the library will be open for shopping during 

both of the scheduled grandparentsõ breakfasts on 

Tuesday and Thursday. On Tuesday, November 

10th, the library will remain open until 4PM. There 

will be an online book fair running from now until 

Sunday, November 15th, and any books purchased 

online will be shipped to the school. You can find 

the online fair here: bit.ly/PFTSTAbookfair2015.  

 

FYI: Most books will cost between $5.99 and $9.99 

and no tax is charged. For payment, the library will 

accept cash, checks, and credit cards.  

 

 

9th  grader Jasmine McGowan shares 

the woven paper bookmark that she 

created during Teen READ Week  

http://bit.ly/pftstaTRW2015
http://bit.ly/pftstaTRW2015
http://bit.ly/PFTSTAbookfair2015
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PFTSTA LibraryñAll Readers Welcome 

Members of  

Bookmarked had a 

chance to visit with 

author Geoff Herbach 

via Skype on October 

26th . His humor filled 

the library with many 

laughs from both the 

students and the  

author.  

Maker Space Club 
Kelly Maher 

There is a new  

MakerSpace Club on  

campus. We currently 

have a MakerBot  

Replicator 2, 3D printer, 

an iSense 3D Scanner, 

MaKey MaKeys, and a 

couple of Raspberry Pis. 

We are expecting to have 

access to additional 3D 

printers, laser cutters, 

vinyl cutters, Arduinos, 

and other maker materials 

in the spring. All high 

school makers are wel-

come to join us every  

other Thursday at lunch.  
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 Resources for Makers  

¶ Autodesk offers free soft-

ware to students. I recom-

mend Autodesk Inventor 

Professional or 3D Max for 

creating your own 3D mod-

els. You may want to start 

with these tutorials or Au-

todesk Inventor Academy. 

¶ We also have Blender, a 

free, open source, 3D  

modeling program installed 

on the student laptops. 

¶ Blender is open source and 

offers an Online Manu-

al and Tutorials.  

¶ Yeggi  and Thingverse provide shared 3D models for inspiration or to download. 

¶ te@chthought recommends these 24 unique maker education resources teaching learn-

ing. 

¶ Instructables is a fantastic resource that allows you to make what is shared and share 

what you make.  

¶ Makezine connects makers with each other and with DIY products and services. Visit 

the site to find a variety of 3D Printing, Arduino, and Raspberry Pi Projects. 

 

Now Taking Orders for 3D Models  

Our MakerBot Replicator 2 3D printer is open for business. You can order a variety of 3D 

models through this 3D Printing Order Form or Friends of PFTSTAõs Etsy Store. Browse 

our selection, which includes, but is not limited to, a spirit monkey with your graduation 

year or text of your choice, a variety of holiday themed cookie cutters, an assortment of 

characters, and a 3D selfie modeled with iSense 3D. 

You can also provide a 

link to your own  

appropriately licensed 

3D model and get a 

price quote. Be sure to 

check back frequently; 

we will be adding new 

models as they become 

available.  

http://www.autodesk.com/education/free-software/all
http://www.autodesk.com/education/free-software/all
http://knowledge.autodesk.com/support/inventor-products/getting-started#?sort=score
http://academy.autodesk.com/software/inventor
http://academy.autodesk.com/software/inventor
https://www.blender.org/
https://www.blender.org/manual/
https://www.blender.org/manual/
http://www.blender.org/support/tutorials/
http://www.yeggi.com/
https://www.thingiverse.com/
http://www.instructables.com/
http://makezine.com/
http://makezine.com/category/workshop/3d-printing-workshop/?post_type=projects
https://www.arduino.cc/
https://www.raspberrypi.org/
https://docs.google.com/a/pftsta.jppss.k12.la.us/forms/d/11qj6yCjWBXyWOReMGgJKsfu6QF2-kXqM9ROsDz6_WPg/viewform?c=0&w=1&usp=mail_form_link
https://www.etsy.com/shop/FriendsofPFTSTA?ref=hdr_shop_menu


6th  grade Students 

enjoying their Freaky 

Friday Dance! Pic-

tured from left to 

right: Evelyn Lambert, 

Sofia Bosch, Olivia 

Buras, Emma Potts, 

Ashley Sutherland, 

and Mara McGuire.  

Middle School SGA News 

Angela Guthrie 
What a great month 

for school spirit! 

First, the Middle 

School SGA was 

busy promoting the 

school spirit shirts.  

The 6th gradeõs  

newly elected color 

was mint green, and 

we canõt wait to see 

them show off their 

spirit once they 

come in! Watch 

Paw Prints for more 

information on their 

delivery; we should 

hopefully have them 

soon! 

 

As always the Freaky Friday dance was a ton of spooky fun! Thanks go out to our fabulous 

DJ, Mark Parfait, chaperoning teachers, Ms. Grindstaff , Ms. Duckworth, and Ms. Va-

lence, and of course all of the parent chaperones as well. Many students participated in the 

costume contest, and we had a lot of great entries.  The top three costumes were awarded, 

in no particular order, to 6th grader Austin Pellegrin as Left Shark, 7th grader Ava  

Lincoln  as Rosie 

the Riveter, and 7th 

grader Evan Scully 

as Marty McFly. Our 

next dance will not 

be until next  

semester; watch Paw 

Prints for more  

information as it  

becomes available. 
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Freaky Friday  

Costume Contest 

winners! From left 

to right: Austin 

Pellegrin, Ava  

Lincoln, and Evan 

Scully 



Finally, the Middle School SGA 

also helped out with this yearõs 

Red Ribbon Week.  Students 

participated in a different drug 

and alcohol free themed activity 

each day at lunch.  Some of the 

activities included face painting, 

a limbo tournament, and signing 

a pledge to stay drug free! It 

was a great week and we were 

happy to see our students  

engage in these experiences.  

Middle School 8 th  grade reps Sadie Jensen, Will Musgrove, and Sarah Short hard at work promoting Red  

Ribbon Week!  

Freshman Betty Reyes participates 

in the òDonõt Lower Yourself to 

Using Drugs & Alcoholó limbo  

contest during Red Ribbon Week.  



Mu Alpha Theta & Chi Alpha Mu 

Karen Kelley 
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Nine Taylor students participated in 

the Middle School Math Tournament 

at Cabrini High School on Saturday, 

October 17th and all of them were 

part of winning teams. 

 

MAO and CAM are honor Math clubs 

for students interested in competing in 

Louisiana Math tournaments.  Interest-

ed students should contact Ms. Butler 

or Ms. Kelley.  

(kbutler@pftsta.jppss.k12.la.us and 

kkelley@pftsta.jppss.k12.la.us)  Stu-

dents do not have to be members to 

participate in the tournaments.  Stu-

dents and parents can see upcoming 

tournament dates on the LAMAO site.  

http://www.lamao.org/ 

2nd Place 7th Grade Math Team  - 

Allie Johnson, Alex Kraus, Veronica 

Nguyen, & Kyle Smith 

2nd Place Pre -Algebra Team  - 

Myles Mackie (our team of one) 

3rd Place Algebra I Team  - Kole 

Bourgeois, Salma Heram, Emily Kraus, 

& Ethan LeBlanc  

 

These students also won 2nd Place in 

the overall Inter-school Test along with 

several individual trophies. 

 

7th Grade Math Individual  

1st - Kyle Smith 

2nd - Veronica Nguyen 

3rd - Alex Kraus 

Pre-Algebra Individual  

2nd - Myles Mackie 

Algebra I Individual  

3rd - Emily Kraus 

5th - Ethan LeBlanc  

Back Row: Ethan LeBlanc, Kole Bourgeois, 

Salma Heram, Emily Kraus  

Front Row: Myles Mackie, Veronica Ngu-

yen, Allie Johnson, Alex Kraus,  Kyle Smith  

mailto:kbutler@pftsta.jppss.k12.la.us
mailto:kkelley@pftsta.jppss.k12.la.us
http://www.lamao.org/


Tidings from TechBytes: Free Software for Students 

Kelly Maher 
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Technology is transforming the world and will continue to do so in ways we can only imagine. The federal  

government created ConnectED in order to arm students in the United States with the tools and skills they 

will need in order to be completive in a global economy and successful in the digital age. Toward this end, 

they have partnered with major software manufacturers like Microsoft and Autodesk to offer free software 

to students. 

 

Autodesk  

Autodesk, a leader in 3D design, engineering, and entertainment software, is currently free for teachers and 

students. Autodesk  Inventor Professional and 3ds Max are great tools for developing 3D models that can 

then be printed with our MakerBot Replicator 2. Visit Autodeskõs Education Community Free Soft-

ware for Students page  to view and download available programs and software suites.  

Microsoft DreamSpark  

Microsoft DreamSpark offers students professional-level developer and designer tools like Visual Studio and 

Kodu Game Lab. For a full list of available software, go to the DreamSpark Student Software Catalog.  

Students will need to create an account and verify their student status before downloading. 

 

YouthSpark , Microsoftõs program dedicated to promoting computer science education is also worth 

checking. 

 

edX  

edX offers students free access to over 50 online Advanced Placement and other high school courses 

offered through top universities like UC Berkeley, MIT, and Georgetown. These courses can be taken  

independently or be used as a supplement to class a student is already enrolled in. 

 

Esri 

Esri also provides students with free access to ArcGIS, which allows students to map, analyze, and share  

data. In order to access ArcGIS, your teacher will have to add you to a group. 

 

P.S. The Hour of Code is coming, December 7 -13. 

https://www.whitehouse.gov/issues/education/k-12/connected
http://www.autodesk.com/education/home
http://www.autodesk.com/education/home
http://www.autodesk.com/education/free-software/inventor-professional
http://www.autodesk.com/education/free-software/3ds-max
http://www.autodesk.com/education/free-software/all
http://www.autodesk.com/education/free-software/all
https://www.dreamspark.com/
https://www.dreamspark.com/
https://www.dreamspark.com/Product/Product.aspx?productid=101
https://www.dreamspark.com/Product/Product.aspx?productid=2
https://www.dreamspark.com/Student/Software-Catalog.aspx
https://www.microsoft.com/about/corporatecitizenship/en-us/youthspark/youthsparkhub/
https://www.edx.org/high-school-initiative
https://www.edx.org/high-school-initiative
http://www.esri.com/
http://www.esri.com/
https://www.arcgis.com/features/
https://www.arcgis.com/features/
https://hourofcode.com/us


Theater and Speech News 

Kenetha Harrington 

It's been a busy year for the 8th grade Speech Students at Patrick Taylor. Early semester 

work consisted of the students crafting demonstration speeches on various topics includ-

ing: How to speak Russian, how to make a volcano, and how to make gluten-free brown-

ies. This was a fun learning experience for all. 

 

At the start of the second 9 

weeks students learned about 

special occasion speeches and 

presented their own written 

wedding toasts to their class-

mates.   

 

Recently, students participated in 

a debate project with positions 

varying on issues such as foreign 

aid and common core. Many of 

the debates were moving and 

impactful. Currently, students 

are learning persuasive speaking 

techniques and look forward to 

working on more dramatic  

assignments such as Readers 

Theater and oral interpretation. 

 

In addition to the eventful speech 

classes, the Theatre students at 

Patrick Taylor are gearing up for 

the Fall Showcase that will take 

place on December 10th. This 

showcase will consist of a variety 

of theatrical works including 

monologues, scenes, and musical 

performances. Tickets will go on 

sale in early December. 
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8th grade speech student's Ricki Pierce and Ella Grindstaff  

practice their special occasion speech for the class.    


